
Ministry of
Human Resources

February 17, 2024

Memorandum For: Captain Cornflake, Minister of Occult Sciences

CC: Anonymous Foreign Affairs Desk
Ministry of Apiaries
Ministry of Finance
Ministry of Internal Affairs
Ministry of Mysteries
Ministry of Public Relations
UAE Exotic Falconry & Finance

Subject: Official Confirmation & Seal of New HR Director “Puck Arks”

After careful review of the Candidate’s recent performance, I have decided to approve your request to 
install Puck Arks to the empty Director position of Anon’s understaffed Ministry of Human Resources.

As you all know, our now paper-thin activist corps are woefully dysfunctional, with simple ops like Operation 
Safe Winter, which is literally just about getting blankets and other essential living supplies for the homeless, 
frequently descending into chaos, infighting, and brutal campaigns of suicide trolling & revenge.

In order to get a handle on this, coupled with the recent demands incurred on my Ministry by your 
Ministry’s reckless unscheduled deployment of Operation Skunk Ape, and with a lack of any other 
suitable candidates for the task, I have decided to immediately put Puck to work. Puck is to be in charge 
of the primary public-facing hiring pipeline of the Anonymous(TM) Brand, intaking new partners for our 
collective Ministries & our disorganized activism wing, and subsequently keeping track of them all for us.

Security of the identities of new partners & contractors is paramount. Puck is to consult with you and the 
CC’d parties on deploying our Anonymous Mask(TM) technology suite to protect the privacy & security of 
all involved. However, communications pipelines & auditing failsafes must be established between ourselves 
and all attached parties, in order to defuse future conflicts & infighting, so that we may get Important Work 
done again. None of the mechanical details of these things is to be discussed or revealed outside of 
ourselves or the CC’d parties, beyond what we deem necessary, and ESPECIALLY not to ANY RNC or DNC 
shills, to be firmly enforced by our Ministry of Public Relations and The Enola Gay.

I have already collated a list of priority tasks for future Anonymous contractors. We not only need Anons 
to send to the Skunk Ape program, but we also need Anons for Operation Californication, Operation 
Chanology, Operation Blackwater, Operation Safe Winter, and any other Operations that ourselves and 
the attached parties deem fit. Discordia Publishing House is also looking for Anons to help expand its 
publishing operations, in order to quench the drought of original content at Erischan.

This decision and this letter is to be made public record, so that there are no uncertain or false conclusions 
to be drawn of this matter by the rest of the damned internet and the outside world.

Sincerely,
Effie Perine
Minister of Human Resources, Sovereign Anonymous


